
Present: 
Cllr. Fidelis Doherty, Cathaoirleach



Cllrs. P. Dunphy, G. Frisby, E. Aylward, M. O’Neill and T. Breathnach 
In attendance:  S. McKeown, Director of Services, B. Tyrrell, Meetings Administrator, O. Bannon, S.O.
Outset

Cllr. Doherty welcomed all to the Annual General Meeting.
She stated that her year as Cathaoirleach had been a great honour and experience.  She expressed her thanks to Kevin Hanley, Mary Mulholland, Brian Tyrrell and Sean McKeown for their help and cooperation on all matters throughout the year and also thanked Ian Gardner, Oonagh Bannon and all the staff in the area office and outgoing chair Cllr. Pat Dunphy for his help and assistance throughout the year.  She also acknowledged the press and thanked them their coverage of matters discussed at meetings.  
Cllr. Doherty stated that a lot had happened during the year in the area since the last AGM and a lot of progress had been made on matters, including the following:-

N24 Tower Road Project


Boundary Review

New Ross Bypass Project


National Planning Framework

Kilkenny Greenway




North Quays Development / SDZ

Granny Recycling Facility


National Broadband Plan

Ferrybank Park & Playground

Belview Local Area Plan
Appointment of Assistant Engineer, Alan Hyland

Cllr. Doherty acknowledged the huge body of work undertaken on many of these matters and thanked all involved for their hard work.

1.  Election of Cathaoirleach
The Cathaoirleach invited nominations from the Members.

Cllr. Aylward nominated Cllr. Ger Frisby; this was seconded by Cllr. Dunphy and agreed.

Cllr. Frisby took the chair and thanked Cllrs. Aylward and Dunphy for their nominations.  He thanked Cllr. Doherty for the highly efficient and professional manner in which she conducted meetings throughout the year.  He stated that it was a great honour and looked forward to working with the Executive, staff and members to get work done and progress projects for the betterment of the area.
On behalf of the Executive of Kilkenny County Council, S. McKeown thanked Cllr. Doherty and wished Cllr. Frisby luck for the year ahead.

2.  Election of Leas Cathaoirleach
The Cathaoirleach invited nominations from the Members.

Cllr. Doherty nominated Cllr. Eamon Aylward; this was seconded by Cllr. Dunphy and agreed.  

3.  Fix Dates for Meetings
It was agreed to continue to hold Municipal District meetings on the first Wednesday of each month.  
It was further agreed that no meeting would be held in August.
This concluded the business of the meeting.

Signed:___________________________


Dated:____________________


Cathaoirleach
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Municipal District of Piltown held Wednesday, 6th June, 2018 at 9.30am at Meeting Room, Ferrybank Area Office








